
Stow Creek Township Meeting January 10th, 2023 

 

Present: Mayor Cruzan, Committeemen; Tom Burton, Clerk / Treasurer; Ron Campbell, Solicitor- Rebecca 

Bertram, Asst Clerk; Bruce Porter 

Absent: Dave Shivers 

Guests: Cindy Gates 

Mayor Cruzan Lead the Flag salute. 

Mr. Burton prayed for guidance and wisdom 

Minutes were approved as sent out. (Dec. 2022, Yearend, Reorg)(Cruzan, Burton) 2-0 

Ms. Gates said the chicken issues have disappeared.  

Mr. Burton led a discussion around putting a sign at the Convenience Center stating not to climb in the 
dumpsters. He recommended that the Convenience Center Employees keep an eye for anyone attempting to 
do this.  If it becomes an issue, a sign will be produced. He also discussed adjusting the lighting at the 
Ballpark, it is blinding when traveling from Marlboro Road towards the park. 

The Clerk  introduced a resolution supporting a raffle and bingo to be held at Woodland School on June 1st.  A 
motion was made (Burton, Cruzan) to approve this resolution. He also mentioned Minimum wage is now 
$14.13 for the Convenience Center Employees. He also stated that the budget will need to be adjusted up due 
to the increases in the animal control contracts, laptop repair/replace, roadside maintenance, etc. trash 
hauling, etc.  

The Treasurer submitted the Treasurers Report, a motion was made (Burton, Cruzan) to pay the bills and 
adjourn the meeting.  

 

Respectfully submitted. 

 

Ron Campbell Sr 

 


